



Parent Newsletter

Summer Term 6 – Wednesday 25th May 2022

We have almost reached the end of yet another half-term and another Spirals Week. It has been lovely to hear year 5 doing their performance over the last few days; things are starting to feel like normal again.

Staff changes

It is also at this time of year when we have some staff changes to announce. Mrs Caisová will be starting her maternity leave on Wednesday 8th June, we wish her and her family well. Many thanks to Mrs Carlson who will be teaching extra days in 3C during the summer term alongside Ms Turnbull and Ms Saldanha. In addition, we are very sad to announce that Mr Holt and Miss Martin will be leaving us in the summer. Mr Holt will be EY/KS1 lead at Girton Glebe Primary School and Miss Martin is joining a school in London. We wish them both every success in the future and will miss them both enormously.

We hope you all have a lovely half-term break and we will see the children again on Wednesday 8th June.

Mrs Ayliffe and Mrs Stepney

Garden Club is Back

We need parents and children who want to water, dig, plant, grow and help keep our grounds beautiful.



Come and join us every Wednesday and Friday.

We meet straight after school by the raised beds near the trim trail.

There is no need to sign up - just come along. Everyone is welcome.

Our first meeting is on Wednesday 8 June.

Please note that all children must be supervised by an adult.

Tea-time Concert

We are holding a music concert on **Tuesday 14th June** at 3.30pm to raise money for the music fund. If you would like your child to perform in the Y3 to Y6 concert please email Anne Taylor at annetaylormusic@gmail.com

All donations to the music fund are very gratefully received (regardless of whether or not your child is performing) and can be made via ParentPay. The music fund pays for repairs to school instruments, sheet music and performance rights among other things and the particular emphasis this year is free lunchtime music groups for younger children.. The default payment is set at £5 but you can change this to be more or less according to your wishes.

Mayfield Jubilee Tea Party - TOMORROW

We look forward to celebrating the Queen's Jubilee at the Mayfield Tea Party from 3.15–5pm tomorrow, Thursday 26th May. Scones, strawberries, tea, coffee and soft drinks will be on sale from the end of the school day. **Gluten free** and **dairy free** options will also be available. Pimms, Prosecco and Peroni will be available to buy from 3.45 onwards.



Hat Parade - we will have a hat parade at the start of the tea party for those who need to leave early and a parade around 4.30pm for the Kinnerz kids who have also made hats and crowns. The winner will be announced at assembly on Friday morning.

Thanks for all your wonderful 'Portraits of the Queen'. They will be displayed at the party and the winner will be announced.

Thanks also for all the kind donations of scones and to all those who have signed up to help.

Second-hand Uniform Sale

We will make available the items of donated uniforms which can be purchased for 50, £1, £2 etc. Please bring your loose change!

We look forward to seeing you to celebrate this landmark Jubilee occasion.

Fun Run Sunday 12th June

Fancy a fun challenge? Want to earn a medal? Join us at Mayfield's Fun Run on Sunday 12th June.

The fun run will be held at the Castle School Field, Courtney Way, CB4 2EE where all children are welcome to walk, run, skip or hop their way around the course!



Gates open at 10am
Warm-up session at 10.45am
Toddler run, 11am - £1
1K run, 11.15am - £2
3K run, 11.30am - £4

Pay on the day or enter online at www.parentpay.com

Commemorative medals will be awarded to all children who take part.

Parents can accompany their children (free of charge), but no prams or buggies are allowed on the course.

Sorry, no dogs are allowed on the premises.

Mayfield Summer Raffle

The PTA are planning to run a school raffle after the half term break. In preparation we are calling to all school community businesses who trade goods or provide a service who might be willing to make a prize donation. If so, we would love to hear from you at office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk. Any donation that you can provide would be of great value to us and very much appreciated. We would be sure to highlight your business and support of this event.

Dates for the Diary	
Thursday 26th May	Jubilee Tea party – after school
Mon 30 th May – Friday 3 rd June	Half Term
Monday 6 th June	In lieu of the Jubilee Bank Holiday –School Closed
Tuesday 7th June	Staff Training Day (no children in school)
Wednesday 8th June	Garden Club
Thursday 9th June	Class photos
Tuesday 14th June	Teatime concert